Minutes of the Methodist Council held on 3 May 2006

at Methodist Church House, London

Present: 
The President and 44 other voting members.

Apologies:
Mr Mike Bamford, Mr John Bell, The Revd Wesley Blakey, The Revd David Coote, Ms Anthea Cox, Mr Peter Davies, Miss Margaret Faulkner, Deacon Jacqueline Fowler, Miss Rachel Howcroft, The Revd Christopher Humble, Mr Ken Jackson, Mr Norman Mann, Dr Clive Marsh, The Revd Loraine Mellor, Mr Andrew Moore, Miss Gail Nichol, Mr Alan Pimlott, Ms Alethea Siow, The Revd Martin Turner, Mrs Rosemary Watt

In

attendance:
Ms Carolyn Croft (Formation in Ministry Office), Ms Karen Newsome (Minutes Secretary), The Revd Margaret Jones (Secretary for Presbyteral Ministry), Mr Toby Scott (Media Relations Officer)

Prayers:
The Revd Peter Cornick (Chaplain) led the Council in prayer.

06.3.1
The Minutes of the Methodist Council held on 6-7 April 2006 were agreed and signed by the President, with the following amendment:

06.2.19 (second paragraph): amend to read “…and to bring an interim report…”.

Designation of Institutions for Full-time Residential Pre-ordination Training (MC/06/88)

06.3.2
Mr Roger Dawe, Chair of the Strategy and Resources Committee, introduced MC/06/88, prepared for the Council by the following group, to whom thanks were expressed:



Ms Carolyn Croft



Mr Roger Dawe



Mr Brian Delf



The Revd Margaret Jones



The Revd Will Morrey

06.3.3
The Revd Will Morrey introduced the proposals for the process to be followed to enable the Council to do its work, and the Council agreed that process.

06.3.4
The Council divided into six groups to identify any comments or questions needing to be addressed in relation to the task before them.

06.3.5
In plenary session, The Revd Margaret Jones and The Revd Jonathan Kerry received the Council’s comments and addressed the questions raised.

06.3.6
The eight criteria used in the decision-making process were:


1.
University links


2.
Teaching, learning and research facilities


3.
Formational experience


4.
Student experience


5.
Recent validation and inspection reports


6.
Physical resources


7.
Connexional significance


8.
Financial information


All individual Council members were asked to declare the two most important of these criteria which they believed should have a bearing upon the decisions made.  The collective mind of the Council was thus identified and the two criteria overwhelmingly identified as most important were:



Teaching, learning and research facilities



Formational experience

06.3.7
The Council divided into six groups to consider which two (if two) of the four institutions they believed should be used for full time residential training in the future, bearing in mind the outcome of the exercise in 06.3.6.  In plenary session, the groups identified their choices, giving reasons for their proposals.

06.3.8
Following discussion, the Council reached agreement that their task would be to identify two institutions for use for full-time residential training.

06.3.9
The Council agreed that one of the two institutions would be Queen’s College, Birmingham, and that the other would be decided by a ballot.

06.3.10
Further open discussion took place regarding the three institutions to be voted upon, and then the vote was taken.  The results of the ensuing ballot were:



Bristol:
6



Cambridge:
29



Durham:
10

06.3.11
The Council therefore agreed that the combined ‘package’ of Queen’s College, Birmingham, and Wesley House, Cambridge, provided the advantages of two contrasting institutions, giving a wide range of ministerial training and learning opportunities within Methodism.  Queen’s College was seen to offer valuable formational experience and multi-cultural and cosmopolitan opportunities, plus strong ecumenical and world church links.  Wesley House, Cambridge, offered a contrasting experience with an emphasis upon teaching, learning and research.
06.3.12
The Council received MC/06/89, being a paper indicating the amendments made to the Future Use and Configuration of Training Institutions report since the April Council.

The Council concluded with prayer led by the Chaplain.

